JULY 2024 NEWSLETTER

Hello fellow Safarians!

Welcome to new members and welcome back to members returning for the season! Please join us in the lodge on Mondays for Monday Morning Coffee at 10:00 am. Coffee, treats, and good conversation are provided. A Board member is usually there in case you have any questions or concerns. Otherwise, please send an email to safari3205@gmail.com and we will get back to you.

<u>Thank you</u> – We would like to thank Linda Davis for decorating our lodge with festive patriotic décor. She did a great job! Please stop in to see it. Thanks also go to Charlotte Jenkins for her time and effort for every Monday morning's coffee social.

<u>Summer Season</u> - We welcome summer with all the fun activities that are on our peninsula. There are so many things to do here such as the July 4th Parade in Ocean Park, Fireworks in Long Beach, Beach Cleanup on July 5th, Ilwaco's Fireworks show at the port on July 6th, and Sandsations July 10-14, to name a few. Please remember that <u>NO FIREWORKS ARE ALLOWED</u> AT SAFARI.

<u>Additions to Memberships</u> – If you submitted an application in June requesting to add someone to your membership, you will be contacted this month to set up an appointment if the background check request had been submitted and approved. If you have not been contacted regarding the background check as yet, please be patient as we have received many applications, and will process them as soon as possible. If you have any questions, please contact Karen, Safari's Secretary, at framptonksafari@gmail.com.

<u>Trailer for Debris and Scrap Metal</u> – We hope you were able to take advantage of the temporary trailer use for your yard debris and scrap metal. Hopefully we will be able to make this cleanup opportunity available to members again next year.

<u>Board Elections</u> – If you are considering running for one of the upcoming positions available (Vice-President, Treasurer, Finance Director, and Assistant Secretary), please submit your Declaration of Candidacy by July 6th.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact a board member or email at safari3205@gmail.com.

Have a safe and happy 4th!!!!

The Board